
 

 

 

 

 
 

February 6, 2019 

 

 

Kris Neukirch  

Tryba Architects  

1620 Logan St  

Denver CO 80203 

 

Re: Compositive - Tower and Playfield 
Case Number:  2018-6031-01 

 

Dear Ms. Neukirch: 

 

Thank you for your initial submission for the above named minor amendment.  We reviewed it and have the 

following comment:  

 

A. Engineering Kristin Tanabe 303-739-7306 ktanabe@auroragov.org 

1. I don't see how this area ties back into existing. Please provide additional contour labels or spot elevations 

for clarification, page 3. 

2. The contours shown here do not reflect the updated grading shown on the grading and utility plan, page 7. 

 

B. Life Safety John Van Essen 303-739-7489 jvanesse@auroragov.org  

1. Please label the Knox Box, on Ursula Street side. 

2. Please label and identify the Accessible route to the play field per the above Legend. 

3. Please label and show all Knox Boxes associated with the fencing phasing plan 1A. Reference sheets 7 & 8. 

 

C. Real Property Darren Akrie 303-739-7331dakrie@aurorgov.org 

1. Comments have not been received from Real Property. Comments will be e-mailed to you once they are 

received.  

 

Please resubmit your work with the requested changes.  You may email it directly to me at 

bcammara@auroragov.org .  Should you have any questions you may contact me via email or by calling 

303.739.7251  

 

Sincerely,  

 
Brandon Cammarata  

Senior Planner  

 

 

 

Planning and Development Services 

Planning Division 

15151 E. Alameda Parkway, Ste. 2300 

Aurora, Colorado 80012 
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